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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow




[image: image2.png]



From the Board of Directors…!

Due to overwhelming support from the survey results, MCDC is proud to announce that we will be running a trial of the BrightWheel app at our center hopefully later this month! We will provide more information and FAQs in an email soon.
Thank you to everyone who was able to participate in our BBQ fundraiser!  We were able to raise $600 to go towards the purchase of the new bookshelves.  We have now been able to outfit every classroom with the same new bookshelves!!  They look great! 

MCDC Board of Directors
From the Director….!

I hope everyone had a great time at our 31st Anniversary Picnic!  It was so good to see everyone together again!!  I saw a lot of sweaty little faces.  I hope they all slept well for you Friday night! 
August is a bittersweet month for me.  I love seeing all the children excited about new adventures in their new classrooms and new schools, but it sure is heartbreaking to see our five-year old’s leave for Kindergarten.  Even though I know each and everyone of them are ready and will be successful!  Our Pre-K program is phenomenal!  And I do not hesitate to say the best one in town! 
Did you know that once your child leaves for Kindergarten, that they are still eligible to take advantage of our drop-in care on days that the elementary school is closed and we are open, until they enter First Grade?  Drop-in care is $45 per day or $25 per half day.  Drop-in care is dependent on if we have an opening that day.  If you already have some dates in mind, email your request to Melissa.G.Boylen@nasa.gov.
Check out this great list of developmental milestones by age provided by the CDC.  https://www.cdc.gov/ncbddd/actearly/pdf/checklists/Checklists-with-Tips_Reader_508.pdf
Your child’s teacher will go over developmental milestones with you at your child’s parent/teacher conference (twice in each classroom), but it is a great tool for you to use at home.  If you have any concerns about your child’s development, we are here to support you and your child and can provide you with outside resources as well.  Don’t hesitate to ever request a conference with your child’s teacher.  Or a phone call if you just need a quick chat during nap time.  
At the end of this month, we will be celebrating “International Week”.  This annual week was actually started because of a suggestion from a parent.  We love all feedback and suggestions from our parents! This week, each classroom will focus on a different country/region around the world.  The children will learn about different cultures and what it is like for children to grow up in those areas.  If you have visited or are from a different country/region and can share any resources with us, please contact your child’s teachers. 

Upcoming Events:

August 3rd=
Kelli out of the office
August 6th & 9th=
Cecilia out of the office

August 12th=
Board Meeting 11:30am
August 12th=
Staff Meeting 6pm

August 13th=
Kelli in late

August 16th-23rd=
Tina out of the kitchen

August 20th=
Baby Shower for Merissa 12:30pm-2:30pm

August 23rd-27th=
International Week

August 26th=
Board Meeting 11:30am
Coming Up in September:
Baby Shower for Misty on the 3rd
Center Closed on the 6th
Board Meetings on the 9th and 23rd 

Staff Meeting on the 14th
Cecilia out of the office on the 16th, 17th & 24th
Hello from (Infant A)
 
Hello, parents of Infant A!  Can you believe that it is already August? (my how time flies!)  Speaking of time, our infants are doing awesome with tummy time and working on sitting up unassisted.  These are 2 very big things to accomplish before moving up to the Creeper’s.  Our infants are constantly learning at this age, even if they don’t appear to be, they are taking everything in.  This month we will be working on developing our infant senses, through various sensory activities.  Lastly, we are sad to say goodbye to 2 of our oldest infants, who will be moving up to Creeper’s.  We will miss seeing their smiling faces.  Luckily, we will have 2 new faces joining us soon.  We can’t wait to love on them.
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from the beautiful babies.  Physical development is an essential part of the total development of children.  Developing physically includes using large and small muscles, coordinating movements, and using the senses.  Large-motor development includes strengthening and coordinating the muscles and nervous system, controlling large motions using the arms, legs, torso, or the whole body.  Small-motor development involves the ability to control and coordinate small specialized motions using the eyes, mouth, hands, and feet.  Young infants (birth-8 months) begin all learning through physical movement, taste, touch, smell, sight, and sound.  By moving their arms, hands, legs, and other body parts, by touching and being touched, infants develop an awareness of their bodies and their ability to move and interact with the environment.  There are so many ways to enhance physical development.  Have a great month!
Farmtastic (Creeper A)
Hello from the Farmtastic Creeper A class!  We have completed the month of July and boy was it a hot one!  We are moving from our July theme of “The Beach” to our new August theme of Primary Colors.  Each week we will be introducing a different primary color through different activities.  The children will be introduced to and will eventually recognize some primary colors.  Some of the activities will require us to ask help from you.  Colors to be introduced are: Red, Green, Blue, Yellow.  Please read the article we sent out that shows how color enhances your child’s development!
Welcome J & H to the farm!

Happy Birthday to M & V this month!

Upcoming Events:

International Week Aug 23rd-27th
Reminders:

Sign in and out daily with your full signature, no initials.

Label all of your child’s belongings.

Please call if your child will be late or absent.

Have a safe and healthy return to the school year!

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Dear Parents,

We hope everyone enjoyed a fun filled July with all our center activities like the parade and anniversary picnic! It is so nice to be able to gather again and enjoy quality time outside of the classroom!  We give a huge thank you for all who were able to join us for these events this year! 

July brought a lot of changes for our little owls – we said goodbye two a few of our precious kiddos who moved up to Toddler Nation and welcomed some very special kiddos from the infant classes!

We will be working on getting our new baby owls crawling, then walking, as well as meeting other new milestones such as drinking from a cup and using crayons to color! 

A great at home activity you can help us with is introducing the sippy cup - We use the “Take & Toss” Brand here at school. If you can practice using these at home too it may make the transition from bottle to cup much smoother!

August is going to be a HOOT!

This month we will be studying all about Insects!

Reminders:

1. Label all bottles/personal items with first and last name

2. Please make sure your child has a doctor’s note for medications including diaper cream & sunscreen

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Happy August, Toddler A! It’s the end of summer! We are sad to no longer be doing water play, but excited for new outdoor activities! 

Our class works hard on using our manners, such as “please,” “more,” and “thank you.” Check out our monthly newsletter for ways to encourage those manners at home! 

This month we will be learning about zoo animals! Some of the animals we will be exploring are elephants, zebras, snakes, and giraffes. Check the lesson plan for what animal we will be discussing that week and feel free to bring a book or stuffed animal for circle time!

Reminders:
· Please bring in a gallon of water if you haven’t recently done so.

· Check your child’s cubby for two pairs of weather-appropriate changes of clothes that fit your growing child.

· Our class loves to play outside. Please ensure that your child has sunscreen on before they get dropped off.

Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
What we will be learning:

This month we will be exploring our five senses!  We will have fun discussing everything we can see, touch, hear, feel, and smell. The last week of August we will be taking a break from the 5 senses to celebrate International Week!   

At home activity ideas!
· While cooking dinner talk to your child about how the food smells, the color of it, and how it tastes. 

· Have a scavenger hunt around the house and look for objects of a certain color

· READ, READ, READ!!!!!

Interesting Fact of the Month
· Reading aloud to young children is not only one of the best activities to stimulate language and cognitive skills; it also builds motivation, curiosity, and memory. Bardige, B. Talk to Me, Baby! (2009), Paul H Brookes Pub Co.
Reminders!!!!
· Please apply sunscreen to your child before school each day

· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing and appropriate for the season

· Please bring a nap mat and a sippy cup for your child every Monday and then take them home every Friday.  

Birthdays and Other Important Dates
· August 23rd – 27th International week!

· August 9th – Happy Birthday to a sweet little girl!

· August 30th – Happy Birthday to a sweet little boy! 

Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
Sign in-When signing make sure you are signing your first and last name (no initials).  Also, make sure your handwriting is legible.

Fill Water Cups-In the morning when you arrive with your child, make sure their water bottle is filled up.

No Outside Food-Your child can not bring any outside food into the classroom and eat it.  You can take them to the cafeteria to eat it.

Daily Sheets- It is important to read your child’s daily sheet every day.  It provides a lot of information regarding your child.  It tells how they slept and ate for the day.  It also tells about their bathroom activities for the day.  The daily sheet also lets you know about items that are needed for your child the next day.

Study:
August, Safari Animals 

For International Week, we will focus on Australia

Our favorite book for our ocean study was Rainbow Fish and Pout-Pout Fish.  Our favorite song was Baby Shark.

Activity to do at home-Go on a nature walk with your child.  Talk about all the different colors you observe.  

Important Dates:

August 23-27
International Week

Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)


This month we will continue our investigation into Transportation.  Building cars, airplanes, helicopters. Trains, hot-air balloons, motorcycles, bicycles, and boats.
Reminders:

· Take water cups home daily to wash

· Apply sunscreen before school

Important Dates:

· 8/18

A little boy’s birthday

· 8/23-8/27 
International Week

“Success is a journey.  The best form of transport is happiness.” -Roy Smoothe

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact us!

The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)

We had a very fun and interesting summer!  The children really enjoyed the water play, and the many language and sensory activities with which we participate in.  The letter bags seem to be a favorite and we would like to encourage everyone to participate.  Our newer students are doing well; they seem very content and comfortable.

This month our focus will be working on our fine motor skills.  Some of our activities will include tearing, cutting, tracing, working with playdough and painting.  Our study this month we be “All About Space.”  We are very excited about the many fun and educational activities we have planned. 


Parent reminders: Check for adequate weather appropriate clothing, bring in water bottles daily, and please remember a full signature is required on the sign in and out sheet.  We would like to thank all out parents for your continued support.  If at any time you have questions/concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know.


We really need flushable baby wipes.

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

The summer flew by in Pre-B!  We had a wonderful time this summer.  We have said goodbye to old friends and welcoming new friends.  During the transitional period please feel free to ask questions and get to know us.  August will be a fun, busy month of learning.  We will focus on getting to know each other and ourselves.  Our study this month will be All About Me: The human Body.  We will study and explore the central nervous system, skeletal system, muscular system, digestive system, and cardiovascular system.  Also, with this study, we ask that you send in baby pictures and family pictures.  Also, in August we will celebrate International Week the 23rd-27th.  Our focus that week will be the country of Ireland.  We invite you to join us for a special snack in celebration of Ireland on August 27th.  If you have questions, concerns, or ideas to share with us please do so.  Looking forward to an awesome August.
Parent Reminders:

· Take home a lesson plan and check the daily note.  

· Refill water bottles every morning.

· Practice self-help skills at home to build independence.

Important Dates:

· International Week 
August 23-27

· Ireland Celebration
August 27th 

Quote of the Month:

“Children are apt to live up to what you believe of them.”-Lady Bird Johnson

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

This month we are transitioning into a new year. We will be saying good-bye to our kindergarteners and welcoming the friends from Pre B. We are happy to have our new families for the coming year. We anticipate having a fun and exciting year!

Pre-k is a new classroom for your child and we are new teachers to them. Every classroom is set up differently and every teacher has their own techniques. With this class being the last class your child will be attending before kindergarten we will prepare your child for the skills they will need. In doing this, we will also need participation from home. We would like to know how we can better help your child develop academically, physically, emotionally, and socially, to become their own unique selves. We want to have a fun year, but we also want your child to learn through play.


Our curriculum for this coming year begins on September 7th. We will begin letter recognition/sounds and getting our class up and running as a whole. We divide the class into two groups for conferences. We will let you know which one of us is your child’s Primary Caregiver. This is done by last names and alphabetically. Feel free to let us know about any concerns or suggestions  you may have. 

Our study for August is Music and International Week/South Africa on August 23rd-27th.

Please remember to sign all medication forms, (Teeth brushing & sunscreen) if you do not have an updated doctor’s note. Make sure your child have two sets of extra change of clothing (appropriate for the season) in their cubby.

Again we say welcome Pre-B students and parents to Pre-k A. We are looking forward to a GREAT year!!
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